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	TITLE:
Update on findings of consultation with disabled people in Salford around black cabs and private hire vehicles


	RECOMMENDATION: That this report be noted


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: This report looks at the findings of the accessible form sent out to 250 disabled people in Salford. This form was compiled with the Corporate Accessible Group now named Access All Areas group 
The Council's licensing department had asked the group to find out if there was an unmet need for black cabs in Salford and to understand the issues faced by disabled people when travelling by private hire vehicles or with black cabs

A report called Safe In Taxis (SIT) was produced and handed to Ron Pennington, Nigel Powell and Jane Nugent representing the Strategic Director from the Environment Directorate and  Burt Shepherd, a member of the group who worked with Sarah Farmer on designing,  sending out the forms, meeting with taxi companies and producing the report on behalf of the Access All Areas group


	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  
(Available for public inspection)



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
High


	SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Being met within existing budgets


	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A


	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A


	CONTACT OFFICER: Sarah Farmer

TEL. NO.
0161 793 3536


	WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S): 
All


	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

Equal Opportunities


	DETAILS:

Key points from the report  - Safe In Taxis (SIT)

250 questionnaires were sent out to a range of disabled people in Salford. 85 received back with a split of 42 people using black cabs and 43 people using private hire vehicles

Black cabs

25 people were male, 16 female, 1 gender not specified  and with 75%  of people  between the ages of 40 and 70

The three main issues (with the most votes)

· Unsafe pick up and or drop off points

· Not using ramps

· Attitude of drivers and staff

Two comments from disabled people in Salford

"The driver tried to lift the chair rather than use a ramp!"

"Wheelchair moved when we went round corners"

Private Hire Vehicles

18 were male, 23 were female, 2 gender not specified  and with 70% of people  between the ages of 40 and 70

The three main issues (with the most votes)

· Attitude of drivers and staff

· Driver toots horns and leaves customer at door

· Ordering a taxi

One comment from a disabled person in Salford

"Cabs asking me which route I would prefer to take home rather than simply taking the route that would normally be the quickest


	Burt, the member of the group who worked with Sarah Farmer on compiling this report did make contact with a range of taxi companies to see the issues from their point of view. Three taxi companies made contact and one is closely working with Access All Areas, and another is slowly getting on board. 

In 2008, Access All Areas, hope to run a sub group ensuring that taxi companies can work together with disabled people to provide a better, accessible and available service. This is good for business, good for the council and of course excellent news for disabled people.

A few of the  key recommendations from Access All Areas group
· Accessible, available and inclusive cabs for all disabled people

· Disability Equality Training provided by disabled people (including moving and handling training, Deaf Awareness, guiding and supporting people)

· Identification of taxi name and number in Large Print and Braille so that people can praise good taxi companies and report bad practice

· Penalties for drivers not using ramps, seat belts etc.
· Safe pick up and drop off points after accessible consultation with disabled people
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